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REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 
Health Plans—2022 Plan Year 

RFPQ#HSS2020.M1 
CONTACT: Michael Visconti, michael.visconti@sfgov.org, (628) 652-4645 

This Addendum is being issued to modify the requirements in the above-referenced 
Request for Proposal, as amended by Addendum No. 1 (issued on September 23, 2020), 
Addendum No. 2 (issued September 25, 2020), Addendum No. 3 (issued October 1, 
2020), Addendum No. 4 (issued October 8, 2020) and Addendum No. 5 (issued October 
21, 2020) (collectively, the “RFP”).  
 
Please review the terms of the RFP and this Addendum carefully. If there are any 
inconsistencies between the RFP and the terms of this Addendum, then the terms of this 
Addendum shall prevail. Section references below are to the RFP and are provided for 
convenience of reference only.   
 
Presentation of RFP Results to San Francisco Health Service Board 2/11/2021 
 
A. Modifications to RFP: 
 

1. The date of the announcement of the results of the RFP will be extended to 
January 27, 2021 (RFP Section 1.6 “RFP Schedule”).  

 
Section 1.6 (RFP Schedule) shall be amended and replaced with a reference 
to the updated date of “1/27/2021” for the announcement of the results of the 
RFP (“RFP Results Announced”). 

 
B. Questions & Answers 

 
1. Q: Will there be additional requests for clarifications following the oral interview? 

 
 A: Yes, consistent with the terms of the RFP, Section 3.5.5 (Proposal Provisions and 

Reservation of Rights by the City), subsection 5 (Request for Clarification), “[a]t 



 
Request for Proposal 

Health Plans – 2022 Plan Year 
 

ADDENDUM NO. 6 

 

Page 2 of 2| SFHSS RFPQ#HSS2020.M1 Health Plans – 2022 Plan Year – Addendum 6 | January 7, 2021 

any time during the Proposal evaluation process, SFHSS may require a 
Respondent to provide oral or written clarification regarding its Proposal.” 

 
  SFHSS currently intends to release requests for clarification relevant to the oral 

interviews or that remain following the oral interviews via email on Friday, 
January 8, 2021 to the Authorized Representatives for each Respondent.   

 
 


